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May 7, 2009 






VIA FAX 310-571-4701








Email jason.kilar@hulu.com

Jason Kilar, Chief Executive Officer

HULU, LLC
12312 West Olympic Boulevard
Los Angeles, CA 90064

Re:  HULU Accessibility
Dear Mr. Kilar:
The Coalition of Organizations for Accessible Technology (COAT) writes to you because we are passionate about making sure that available technology, including multimedia on the Internet, is accessible to and usable by people with disabilities.  We thank you for already having some material captioned on the HULU website and for making captioned material searchable through your “special features” function.  At the same time, we ask that you to take additional steps to ensure that all of the video material available on your website is captioned and that it also include any available video description.  In addition, we would like to see other steps taken to ensure that your website is accessible and usable by consumers with disabilities.
COAT is a coalition of over 230 national, regional, state, and community-based disability-related organizations.  We advocate for legislative and regulatory safeguards that will ensure full access by people with disabilities to evolving high speed broadband, wireless and other Internet Protocol (IP) technologies.  Specifically, we advocate for enforcement of existing accessibility requirements such as closed captioning, which makes video programming accessible to more than 36 million Americans who are deaf or hard of hearing, and available video description used by millions of people with vision loss.  We also support efforts to ensure websites are accessible to all users.
We believe that the United States – and the world for that matter – is at a critical juncture at the intersection of technology and multiple everyday applications.  We want to ensure that the ever-expanding online service that HULU provides, offering a wide selection of television shows, movies, video clips, and other content, is also increasingly accessible to people with disabilities.

In addition to advocating for voluntary measures, such as those undertaken by HULU, COAT is taking other steps to address our concerns.  We are asking the U.S. Congress to enact legislation that would require video description and captioning of online television programming and similar material distributed over the Internet.  A summary of this proposed legislation is available on our website at http://www.coataccess.org.
Because HULU is undertaking some of these measures already, we seek your commitment to continue those efforts towards a mutual goal of equal access for everyone:

1. A designated point of contact at HULU whose focus is on implementation of accessibility and usability of the HULU website and content.
2. A written commitment, such as a press release or other public notice that COAT can link to from its website that describes the steps HULU is taking to incorporate accessibility and usability in all of its services.
We thank you for considering our proposal and look forward to working with HULU on this issue of mutual interest. Please let us know if you have any concerns.
Sincerely,

Jenifer Simpson

Senior Director, Government Affairs
American Association of People with Disabilities (AAPD)

Tel 202-521-4310
Eric Bridges
Director of Advocacy and Government Affairs

American Council of the Blind (ACB)

Tel 202-467-5081

Mark Richert
Director of Public Policy

American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)
Tel 202-822-0833

Karen Peltz Strauss, Esq.

Communication Service for the Deaf  (CSD)

Tel 202-363-1263

Rosaline Hayes Crawford, Esq.

Director, Law and Advocacy Center

National Association of the Deaf (NAD)
Tel/TTY 301-587-7730

Coalition of Organizations for Accessible Technology

1629 K Street, N.W., Suite 950
Washington, DC 20006

Website http://www.coataccess.org
